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Great friends to FamilySecurityMatters.org, the members of 9/11 Families for a Secure America, 
from unspeakably tragic circumstances, know better than most citizens exactly why we should be 
protecting our borders and identity documents.  If you want your own family to avoid their dreadful 
fate, read this very important and utterly shocking piece.   

  
DEFEAT Sen. Harry Reid’s So-Called “Improving America's Security Act of 

2007” 
  

By 9/11 Families for a Secure America 
  
Bruce DeCell, Vice President of 9/11 Families for a Secure America, recently announced that 
9/11 FSA opposes passage Sen. Harry Reid’s S.4, the so-called Improving America’s Security 
Act of 2007.  
  
Mr. DeCell described S.4 as “Just another attempt to fool the American people into thinking the 
Congress and the President are serious about fighting terrorism. This bill, like the first bill that was 
described as a 9/11 Commissions recommendation implementation bill, is a fraud.  Congress 
refuses to address the main gaps in American security: its wide open borders and the ease with 
which illegal aliens, and the unidentified violent felons and terrorists among them, can get 
authentic US drivers’ licenses and other state-issued ID documents.” 
  
Peter Gadiel, 9/11 FSA president, said: “S4 simply continues the subterfuge begun with the 2004 

Intelligence Reform and Terrorism Prevention Act.   S. 4 merely creates a new alphabet soup of 
bureaucracies such as ‘Fusion Centers’ which are supposed to improve the ‘information sharing 
environment,’ a problem supposedly solved by the 2004 Act.  Instead, it creates pork barrel 
programs such as the ‘Homeland Security Information Sharing Fellows Program,’  ‘Urban Area 
Security Initiatives,’ a new ‘Office for the Prevention of Terrorism’ and a Director of that Office. ” 
  
Joan Molinaro, 9/11 FSA Secretary, added that: “Congress continues to act as though our wide 
open borders and millions of “undocumented” (unknown) illegal aliens are not the main terrorist 
threat to the USA.  The only mention S4 makes about our borders is to expand the Visa Waiver 
Program so that more millions of citizens of other nations can come to the US without even the 
formality of obtaining a visa.”  She added, “On top of that, the same Senators sponsoring this bill 
are supporting amnesty for millions of illegal aliens, among whom are unknown terrorists and 
violent felons.  And these same Senators are in favor of repealing the REAL ID act in order to 
permit illegal aliens and terrorists to get US drivers’ licenses and other ID documents.    
  
Gadiel concluded: “Although a few 9/11 family members support S.4, 9/11 FSA believes no 
American should be fooled by politicians who exploit 9/11 when it suits them but refuse to take 
the actions that are essential to preventing terrorists from entering our country, namely, securing 
our borders and our identity documents.” 
  



9/11 Families for a Secure America is an IRS 501c4 non profit corporation.  Its membership 
consists entirely of people who have been the victims of crimes committed by illegal aliens, 
including the terrorist attacks of September 11, 2001 
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